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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:
Project Title: Victoria Boulevard Apartments
Lead Agency: City of Dana Point

Contact Name: Belinda Ann Deines, Interim Principal Planner

Email: bdeines@danapoint.org Phone Number: 949.248.3570

Dana Point Orange
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The Victoria Boulevard Apartments (project) involves the demolition of the existing Capistrano Unified School District
(CUSD) bus yard and development of a three- to five-story, 365-unit apartment complex with an attached six-story
(seven level) parking structure and associated amenities in accordance with the proposed Victoria Boulevard Specific
Plan (Specific Plan).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

Based on the Initial Study, potentially significant effects would include aesthetics, cultural resources, geology and soils,
greenhouse gas emissions, hazards and hazardous materials, hydrology and water quality, land use and planning, noise,
population and housing, public services, recreation, transportation, tribal cultural resources, and utilities and service
systems. Based on the Initial Study, the Draft EIR will analyze these potential significant effects and will incorporate
mitigation measures, as necessary, to reduce or avoid that effect to the maximum extent feasible.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

No specific known areas of controversy have been raised. However, the City of Dana Point invites any and all input and
comments from interested agencies, persons, and organizations regarding the preparation of the EIR. Pursuant to
CEQA Guidelines 821080.4, agencies must submit any comments in response to this notice no later than 30 days
beginning July 19, 2021, and ending the close of business on August 17, 2021.

The City will also conduct a public scoping meeting in conjunction with the NOP to present the project and the EIR
process and to receive public comments and suggestions regarding the scope and content of the EIR. The meeting will

be held on August 5, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the City Council Chambers located at 33282 Golden Lantern, Dana Point, CA
92629.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

Responsible and Trustee Agencies and other entities that may use the Draft EIR in their decision-making process or for
informational purposes include the following, among others:

« California Coastal Commission;

« California Department of Transportation;

« San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board;
« South Coast Air Quality Management District; and
» Orange County Health Care Agency.
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